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BEGINNING QUILTING CLASS

Starts Thursday, January 11 at 12:30 pm and every Thursday there-
after

This will be held at Winslow Community Meals. Please feel free to 
join us for a meal and then stay for the quilting class.

Contact Yvonne Fennell @ 479 634-2120 for a Supply List and 
information.
Please bring your Sewing Machine, foot pedal, electrical cord, 
bobbins and 1/4 presser foot.

Anyone that wants to work on their own quilt project is welcome 
to join us. It will be a good time for an old fashion get together.

WATCH FOR FLYERS 

Many times  activities are planned after the paper has been printed 
and the only way to notify the people is to post flyers at Mikey’s, 
the Post Office, City Hall, the Winslow Library, nnd the Bank of 
Fayetteville in West Fork. 

Check out the various bulletin boards and support your local com-
munity projects.  Thank you!



Editor: Jo Ann Kyle  479-634-3105
Mailing Address: 22288 Kyle Rd.,  Winslow, AR 72959

E-mail: withinwinslow@gmail.com
Web Site: www.winslowar.com

Meetings

4-H Club 1st Mon. 4:15 PM 
@ Winslow Library ( Old Rock Bldg)

BMFD Board Meeting      2nd Thurs. @ 7:00 PM. BMFS

BMFD meets 1st & 3rd Monday  @ 7:00 PM. At BMFD

BMFD Fund Raiser Committee      2nd Monday at Fire Station 6:00

First Baptist Church Women 
Second Monday of the Month in the evening at 7 PM at the church.  

Women’s Bible Study and Men’s Bible Study are alternate Tuesday 
evening each month.  Women’s Bible Study is at the Upper Room at Sky-
Vue at 7 PM and the Men’s Bible Study is at Dan Browning’s at 7 PM.  

Morning Bible Study at the First Baptist Church every Wednesday 
Morning at 10 AM.   Anyone is invited to attend and bring a friend.

Friends Of The Library 4th Thursday 10:00 @ City Hall

Bake Sale - 1st Sat. of each month from  March to October 
Time 9:00 - 12:00 at City Hall

Ozark Folkways Guild Board   3rd Sat. @ 1:00 PM

United Methodist Women     1st Mon. @ 10 AM. At the church.

WCCA- 3rd Tuesday @ 6 PM. Rock School Building

WCDC board 2nd Tue. @ 7:00 PM @ Winslow Library

Winslow City Council 
2nd Mon. @ 7:00 PM @ City Hall

Winslow Community Meals Board 
2nd Mon. 5:00 PM @ the Winslow 
Community Meals Building.

Winslow Home Extension 
3rd Tue. @11:00 AM @ Winslow First Baptist Church 

Winslow Library Hours: 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, & Saturday 

Winslow Market Music Jam
Every Saurday 11:30am - 12:30  Winslow Market Pavilion

Winslow Museum Meeting
Last Thursday of month at City Hall  5:00 PM 

Wool & Wheel Hand Spinners 
3rd Saturday 10 AM @Ozark Folkways. 
& 1st Wednesday each month @ Prairie Grove 
Battlefield Park, Latta Barn, Prairie Grove, AR.
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Winslow Community Meals
Watch our Facebook Page Winslow Community Meals, Inc for the 
weekly Menu posted there every Sunday afternoon.  ( Look for our 
Meals sign and the building with the van to find the correct page.)  

Meals (WCM) is open for serving from 11:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
Monday-Friday..  A donation of $4.00 is requested. 

Fresh food donations are always used and appreciated.

WCM needs a volunteer in the kitchen to assist the cook by wash-
ing dishes and serving from 11:00 – 2:00 any day of the week but 
primarily on Tuesdays. Please call 479-634-2800 Sandra – Volun-
teer Coordinator

WCM needs a volunteer in the kitchen to  assist the cook with prep 
work – fixing vegetables, salad, light cleaning in prep for lunches 
and serving – 8:30 AM to 1:00 PM any day of the week but pri-
marily on Tuesdays.  Please call 479-634-2800 Sandra – Volunteer 
Coordinator

WCM apologizes for any inconvenience our unscheduled closure 
for two days in December caused; however, we believe the main 
plumbing problem has been corrected. Thank you for your pa-
tience.

WCM, in coordination with BMFD (Winslow’s Volunteer Fire 
Department) will be having two Auctions during 2018 (May & 
September). If you have any new items you would like to donate, 
please leave a message for Yvonne (Events Coordinator) at 479-
634-2800 or email us at WinslowCommunityMeals@gmail.com   
Your help will be very much appreciated.  Thank you.

Velda’s Words
By Velda Brotherton

This past year has been pretty hard on me, but I've come through 
it without too many side effects. Heart surgery in Little Rock fol-
lowed an earlier hysterectomy and two days after my Echo cleared 
me from the surgery and said I was good to go I fell and broke my 
arm. Spent four weeks in rehab at Health South, then three months 
in home rehab, but was released the end of November. However, 
I am now confined to a wheelchair. That since the fall. I'm doing 
very well though. Learned a lot from the therapists so I can con-
tinue to live alone.

For those of you who know Dusty Richards, he and his wife Pat 
had a terrible car accident a couple of weeks ago. I know we all 
wish them both the best as they struggle to recover. They are at 
WRMC but as far as I know cannot receive visitors other than 
family as yet.​

That's about all the news I have for this month. I wish everyone 
a Happy New Year and the best of health in the coming months.



3

Roses from Winslow Community Meals to the following:

The citizens, for the large community support these last few 
months - it has really made a difference! 

Jerry Kidder and Dave Leisure for patching a very large hole.

Richard Price for dropping by D&S to pay for repairs on the 
Meal’s van.

For D&S for their continuous care of our van throughout the years.

For the WCCA & BMFD for recently loaning us their ovens and 
kitchens. 

If we have forgotten anyone or group please give yourself a rose 
and know that it was not done intentionally.

Indeed, it takes a village, friends, and community for a program 
such as Meals to be a success. Our thanks to all. 

---------------------------------

A BIG Rose to Dan Kerlin for the use of the Mercantile and to 
Jerry Kidder for “manning” the facility during the Christmas Pa-
rade from the Friends of the Library.  We appreciate  it very much.

Thank you to all the participants in the Christmas Parade.

Most of all Thank You God for making all these things possible!

ROSES & THISTLES
Winslow Community Center 

Association
By Tanya Farris

2018 has brought old man winter with a vengeance! Now I know 
that many of my neighbors look forward to the frigid winter 
months and I wish that I could enjoy them with you. But honestly, 
the heavy coats, scarves and hats, the endless hauling of firewood, 
the freezing bowls of water for the pets and livestock and the hav-
ing to let a car run for 30 minutes before you can get into it, all 
make the tropics call my name. 

But here we are facing January. And the WCCA must keep go-
ing. December brought us unwelcome news, one of the heating 
units decided to stop working. Now in the tropics, that wouldn’t 
be a problem, but sadly, Winslow is more than a few miles from 
the tropics! We hosted several events in the cafeteria in December 
(before the real cold came) and, though the attendees had fun, they 
were bundled up and it was uncomfortably cold.

The air conditioning (who cares about A/C when we’ve got pro-
jected highs in the teens?) on top of the building was vandalized 
and parts stolen and the unit unrepairable. The Board was aware of 
this appliance issue in late summer, but felt that we could wait to 
address AIR CONDITIONING closer to the time when we needed 
to cool the facility. But the heater died, and it died just weeks be-
fore winter arrived. After hours and hours and thousands of dollars 
getting the plumbing repaired, heat is a necessity for the safety of 
water pipes! Putting off heat can’t wait.

So, we do what WCCA seems to do best. We found a company 
willing to get our heater replaced and take care of the A/C simul-
taneously. This won’t be cheap, but we made a great deal with the 
folks at Air Control in Springdale and they are replacing both the 
A/C unit and the heater with warrantied equipment for a fraction 
of the cost we were expecting. It’s still a very costly endeavor and 
we are asking our neighbors to lend a hand. 

If each household will donate $1.00 per family member (and we 
won’t say no to more and we won’t say no to less) – those dollars 
will add up fast and pay for these very necessary appliances. Chal-
lenge your alumni to meet or beat other classes in donations. Make 
giving money to the WCCA a contest. Make it fun. Just make our 
bank account balance out so we can keep the bills paid and the 
facilities open.

Gym activities in January are available, but no heat is available so 
dress accordingly. February 23rd we’ll be hosting a gospel concert 
fundraiser in the Cafetorium and all proceeds go to the WCCA.

Y’all stay warm and don’t forget to donate to our heat/air condi-
tioning fund to any board member. 

Donations can be dropped off at City Hall or mailed to PO Box 98, 
Winslow, AR 72959.

Happy New Year – The Winslow Community Center Association

HEATING     AIR CONDITIONING
REFRIGERATION

EQUIPMENT
INSTALLERS

SERVICE AND INSTALLATION
RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED FOR OVER 20 YEARS 
BY ED HERZOG

SERVING WINSLOW AND SURROUNDING AREA 
HVACR LICENSE # 0151957 - INSURED

FOR ALL YOUR HEATING AND COOLING NEEDS 
CALL: 479-634-2013 RESIDENCE OR 479-957-4379 CELL



WINSLOW LOVED ONES 
WE HAVE LOST
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Jeanne “Elaine” Cochran
                    September 12, 1946  -  December 6, 2017

Jeanne “Elaine” Cochran was born near Winslow, Arkansas Sep-
tember 12, 1946. She departed this earth December, 6, 2017. 

She was a non-ruling elder of West Fork Presbyterian Church and 
a charter member of West Fork Community Church. 

She was preceded in death by her mother Oma and brother Gar-
land. 

Virgie Ruth Hanshew
February 14, 1926  -  December 2, 2017 

 
Virgie Hanshew, of Fayetteville, passed away on Saturday, De-
cember 2, at 91 years old. Virgie was born on February 14, 1926 in 
Fayetteville, Arkansas to Henry and Cora Osburn. She was preced-
ed in death by her parents, her husband Kenneth Hanshew, three 
brothers, and 3 sisters. 

   Virgie is survived by two sons Ken Hanshew of Houston, Texas 
and Ed Hanshew and wife Sheila of Springdale; daughter Cindy 
Hanshew-Tew of Fayetteville; brother Bill Osburn of Fayetteville; 
6 grandchildren, 9 great grandchildren, and 6 great-great grand-
children; and may other loved ones. 

Graveside service will follow at Brentwood Cemetery at 11:30 am.
 
 Arrangements by Moore’s Chapel

Thelma Rachel Guinn Culwell, 
December 4, 1924~December 5, 2017

Thelma Rachel Guinn Culwell, 93, of Fayetteville, passed peace-
fully Tuesday, December 5, 2017, at Morningside Assisted Living 
of Fayetteville.

Thelma was born December 4, 1924, in Winslow, Arkansas. She 
was the daughter of John Guinn and Grace Lehn Guinn. She was 
the youngest of eight siblings.

Thelma attended Huntsville High School and graduated from 
University High School. She attended Bethany Peniel College in 
Bethany, Oklahoma, for three years. She was led to the ministry to 
be a church choir director. She married Harold Culwell September 
15, 1946, in Goshen, Arkansas.  While they attended college in 

Sharon Kay Pinto 
18 July 1959 - 3 December 2017

Sharon Kay Pinto, 58, of Winslow died December 3, 2017 at her 
home. She was born July 18, 1959 in Springdale the daughter of 
Juanita and Robert Preston Sr.

 As a lifelong resident of Northwest Arkansas, she loved horses 
and her family.

 She was preceded in death by her parents.

 Sharon is survived by daughter; Tamra (William) Campbell  of 
Winslow, brother; Robert (Jessica) Preston Jr. of West Fork, three 
nephews, one niece, two grandsons; Chevy Campbell and Chance 
Moore and numerous close family members and friends.

 A celebration of Sharon's Life was held at 1:00pm on Saturday, 
December 9th  at the Brentwood Community Building.

Bethany, their only daughter was born.  Beverly Ann Culwell was 
born June 11, 1952. The family moved back to Arkansas in 1954.

The family lived at the Hathcock Clinic in Fayetteville from 1956-
65 where they were caretakers. They owned Beverly’s Dari-ette 
on 701 N. College and later The Flamingo Drive-In on East 16. 
Later she worked at Kearney’s, Bear Brand Hosiery, Fayetteville 
Real Estate/Ottis Watson Construction and First National Bank; 
while working full-time, she worked part- time for many years at 
Campbell-Bell (a department store in Fayetteville).

Thelma was a hard-working woman. She loved her church, her 
family, her neighbors, her friends and her yard. She enjoyed gar-
dening and helping others.

Thelma lived on East 16 for over 50 years. She moved to Morning-
side Assisted Living in August, 2015, for extra care.

She was a member of the Fayetteville First Church of the Naza-
rene and a former member of the Goshen Church of the Nazarene 
where she led music and taught Sunday School for many years.

She was preceded in death by her parents; four sisters (Violet Ber-
nice Guinn, Joye Cooper, Gladys Harp, and Helen Watson); and 
two brothers (Howard Guinn and Omer Guinn).

Survivors include her daughter, Beverly Culwell Block and her 
husband, Kenneth, of Joplin, Missouri. She is also survived by one 
brother, C.L. Guinn, of Springdale and many nieces and nephews.

Thelma celebrated her 93rd birthday with a surprise birthday party 
at her home on Monday with her neighbors in attendance. She said 
it was one of the best days of her life. Two weeks ago she attended 
the Guinn Family Reunion with 65 in attendance. She did not have 
an easy life, but she never complained about working. She always 
commented she was so blessed. Recently she mentioned to several 
that she was ready to go to her Heavenly Home.

A celebration of Thelma’s life was held at 2:00 P.M. Friday, De-
cember 8, 2017 at First Church of the Nazarene in Fayetteville 
with Reverend Larry Woodward officiating.  Interment followed  
in Fairview Memorial Gardens Cemetery under the direction of 
Beard’s Chapel.

 Memorial donations may be made to First Church of the Naza-
rene, 2857 Old Missouri Rd., Fayetteville, AR. 72703.
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Ricardo Arciga
March 9, 1982  -  December 9, 2017  

 

Ricardo Dujuan Arciga, age 35, of Fayetteville passed away Sat-
urday December 9, 2017. He was born March 9, 1982 in Spring-
field, Oregon. He is survived by his mother and father, Alyson and 
Deward Miller of Hazel Valley, Arkansas; three sisters, Nicole 
Brown of Farmington, Arkansas, Hebe Elkins of Prairie Grove, 
Arkansas, Terra Berios of Hazel Valley, Arkansas; maternal grand-
parents, Tom and Glema Corcoran of Malvern, Arkansas; Aunts 
and Uncles, Jesse and Vicki Corcoran of Malvern, Arkansas and 
Tom and Janet Corcoran of Oakridge, Oregon. Cremation arrange-
ments are under the direction of Moore’s Chapel in Fayetteville, 
Arkansas.   
 

Douglas Wayne Hyde
8 June 1957 - 23 December 2017

Age 60, a resident of the Morrow Community, formerly of Win-
slow passed away Saturday, December 23, 2017 at Willard Walker 
Hospice Home in Fayetteville. He was born June 8, 1957 in Coos 
Bay, Oregon, the son of Charles Wilson and Doris Idel (Culbreth) 
Hyde.

Doug had many jobs. He had to start working at a very young age 
when his parents died. He has worked at sawmills, in wood shops, 
metal shops, on farms, in chicken plants and hog farms, as a truck 
driver, mechanic, auto body technician and even an underground 
pipe borer and welder. But the job he loved most was that of being 
"Popa" to Kie. He was steadfastly loyal and devoted to his family 
and will be missed more than words can say.

He was preceded in death by his parents.

Survivors include his wife Deborah Hyde; his daughter Kie Regina 
Hyde; his stepdaughter Sylvia Brooke Kasper and husband Seth; 
two brothers Charles Hyde and wife Judy and Charles Richard 
Hyde; one sister Clara JoAnne Hyde Gilbert; one nephew Charles 
Richard Hyde II; two nieces Trina Kathlena Sandusky and Stacey 
Hyde; his grandson Jonathan Patrick Kasper.

Funeral services were held 10:00 AM Saturday, December 30th, 
2017, at Luginbuel Chapel in Prairie Grove. Burial was in the 
Blackburn Cemetery, there will be no graveside service held. 

In lieu of flowers family ask memorials may be made to Hope Can-
cer Resources 5835 W Sunset Ave. Springdale, Arkansas 72762.

Bobby Eugene Meadors
28 September 1962  -  10 December 2017

Age 55, a resident of Prairie Grove, passed away Sunday, Decem-
ber 10, 2017 at his home. He was born September 28, 1962 in Fay-
etteville, Arkansas, the son of Eugene and Anita (Foster) Meadors.

Bobby was a member of the Church of Christ.

He was preceded in death by his father, one brother David Meadors, 
two nephews Rowdy and Heath Meadors, his grandparents Joe and 
Clarine Meadors and Charles and Virginia Foster.

Survivors include his four children Brandy Carte and husband 
Ricky of Prairie Grove, Arkansas, Cody Meadors and wife Car-
ol of Pea Ridge, Arkansas, Hali Meadors of Lincoln, Arkansas, 
Jaqueline Meadors of Summers, Arkansas; his mother Anita Foster 
Meadors of Winslow, Arkansas; three brothers Randall Meadors 
and wife Deborah, Jason Meadors and wife Christy and Jeff 
Meadors and wife Jessica all of Winslow, Arkansas; three sisters 
Marla Meadors and Anitra Eddings both of Winslow, Arkansas, 
and April Carothers and husband Jonathan of West Fork, Arkan-
sas; three grandchildren Alisyn Carte, Caleb Carte and River Joe 
Meadors; numerous nieces, nephews and cousins.

She is survived by her husband Robert, whom she married De-
cember 21, 1963; her dad Kenneth and wife Cippy; two daughters 
Karen Jackson and husband Cliff; Janet Swanson and her husband 
Rick; one son Calvin and his wife Candice; one brother Bruce 
Cook and wife Edwina; two sisters, Sherry Housley and husband 
Gene, and Denise Good and husband Kerry; 11 grandchildren; and 
1 great grandchild.

A visitation will take place on Thursday, December 7, from 5:00 
pm to 7:00 pm at Moore’s Chapel. Funeral service will be Friday, 
December 8, at West Fork Community Church at 10:00 am, there 
will be no graveside service following the service; she will be in-
terred at Union Star Cemetery

In lieu of flowers please make donations to Circle of Life Hospice: 
901 Jones Road, Springdale, AR 72762

The family received friends on Tuesday evening from 6:00-8:00 
P.M. at Luginbuel Funeral Home. 

Graveside service will be held Wednesday, December 13, 2017 at 
2:00 p.m. in the Kenney Cemetery in Frog, Arkansas.

Jerry Woodward, 
October 28, 1957~December 24, 2017

Jerry Woodward, 60, of Hazel Valley passed away Sunday, De-
cember 24, 2017 at his home.  He was born October 28, 1957 in 
Modesto, CA. to Charlie and Edyth Ridley Woodward.

He was preceded in death by his father; a sister, Donna Barker; and 
a brother, Tom Woodward.

Jerry was a mechanic and a truck driver.  He loved the outdoors.

He is survived by his soulmate, Velda Brown of Hazel Valley; a 
nephew, Marcus Barker; and a niece, Sheri.

A Celebration of Life was held at 10:00 A.M. Saturday, December 
30, 2017 at the Hazel Valley Community Church with Pastor Steve 
Sullivan officiating.
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Rex Underhill
10 May - 1934 - 27 December 2017

Rex Underhill, 83 of Winslow passed away Wednesday, December 27, 
2017 at Circle of Life Hospice in Springdale. He was born May 10, 1934 
in West Fork to George and Gladys Coughman Underhill.

Rex was a United States Mail Carrier and a cattle farmer.

He was preceded in death by his parents, two sisters, Lucille Noland and 
Charlene Royal.

Survivors include his wife, Nell Underhill of the home; one son, Rex E. 
Underhill and his girlfriend, Glenda Anders of Winslow; two daughters, 
Valerie Kline and husband Wayne of Springdale and Teresa Brown and 
husband Harold of Winslow; one brother, George Underhill and wife Fran 
of Springdale; two sisters, Helen Strode and husband Zerl of West Fork 
and Maxine Mulanex of Springdale; thirteen grandchildren and twelve 
great grandchildren.

A private memorial service will be held at a later date.

Memorials may be made to Circle of Life Hospice, 901 Jones Road, 
Springdale, Arkansas 72762.

Online condolences may be left at www.siscofuneral.com

 William "Bill" Carpenter

27 November 1936- 25 December 2017

William “Bill” Carpenter, 81 of Fayetteville, passed away Monday, De-
cember 25, 2017. He was born November 27, 1936 in Hebbronville, Tex-
as, the Son of Sidney Carpenter and Esther Watson. He was preceded in 
death by his Parents, his brother Don Carpenter and sister Ann Arney, both 
of Texas and wife Daphna.

He was an Army Veteran, who served and was deployed during the Ko-
rean War. When he was younger, he loved training horses and was a calf 
roper in many rodeos. The family moved from Texas to be Farmers in 
Brentwood, AR. After retiring, Bill and Daphna moved to their dream 
home on Beaver Lake. Bill loved fishing and was an extremely gifted 
woodworker, to which his family has the privilege of owning many of his 
homemade treasures.

Bill had a deep love for the game of baseball and some of Bill’s proudest 
times was getting to watch his four boys play. He was also an avid Razor-
back baseball fan, attending many games in the company of his sons. In 
the days of retirement, Bill and Daphna gained a new love of golf, which 
they enjoyed together. 

He is survived by his four sons; Scott Carpenter and wife Kristi of West 
Fork, Jay Carpenter and wife Jackie of Springdale, Bubba Carpenter and 
wife Crystal of Fayetteville, Dean Carpenter and wife Michelle of Fay-
etteville and 8 Grandchildren; Dylan, Jordan, Kami, Jayci, Cade, Ty, Hall-
ie and Dalton. He was a very proud Grandpa and will be dearly missed 
by his Family.

Cremation arrangements are by Sisco Funeral Chapel and a private visita-
tion for the Family has been held. Burial will be at the National Cemetery 
in Fayetteville at a pending date. 

Online condolences may be left at www.siscofuneral.com

BRENTWOOD CEMETERY

Do you have friends or family buried in 
the Brentwood Cemetery north of Winslow, 
Arkansas?  Please help us keep the lawn 
mowed by sending a contribution to:

Brentwood Cemetery Fund,
 % Mrs. Beverly Stout, 
15653 Canfield Rd, 
West Fork, AR 72774.  Phone 479-839-2119

BRENTWOOD BLUEGRASS

1ST AND 3RD SATURDAY
OCTOBER THRU MAY

7:00 PM

BRENTWOOD COMMUNITY BUILDING 

TROY STOUT   479-839--2119

NOTICE

YOUR INHERITANCE 
IS WAITING

AND UNCLAIMED.
INQUIRE AT

BUNYARD CHURCH
SUNDAY 10:00 AM



25 YEARS IN WINSLOW

By Rita Wuttke  
 

OH MY! Where has the time gone? On Feb. 1st 2018 I will have 
had my Winslow address for 25 years....a quarter of a century. 
Goodness, I remember Sunset Road wasn't even paved then! It 
sure was a long trip up that hill on dirt!

Romine's store was open and when you didn't want to run all 
the way 'into town' (meaning West Fork to the now closed Super 
Foods, or to Fayetteville to Walmart)...you could always stop in 
there for some needed items or even last minute snacks and cards/
gifts for parties. Mikey's parents ran the gas station here in Win-
slow back then...boy could his momma cook up some good food! 
The kids went to school in Winslow back then too. I remember Mr. 
West on his bike up and down Sunset...I was always watching out 
for him and praying no one hit him on one of the blind turns...took 
awhile after he passed before I stopped looking out for him, it was 
such a habit. And speaking of bikes...I really liked the bicycle dis-
play he had up on the side of the road. Sadly, he had to take it down 
because it was too close to the road. People liked it or they didn't...I 
liked it because I saw the bikes were not just tossed up on that 
frame...they were specifically placed so that the reflectors all over 
the bikes would light up when your headlights hit them at night 
whether you came from one direction or the other. The little kids 
in town are now married and have kids of their own. Some of the 
'old timers' have since passed. I enjoyed visiting with Barbara Ash-
baugh when she ran the museum...every time I went in I learned 
something new about Winslow and the area. Ironically...I made a 
bit of Winslow history myself...as I am a true 'homesteader'. I'm 
the first person to own my land and make it a residence with an 
address. The last family that lived anywhere near me was the Salas 
family about 1/2 mile down my driveway...and that was 150 years 
ago! The school has closed...but the Farmers Market opened up. 
Highway 540/49 opened up and traffic on 71 died....but the gar-
deners came out and have planted lovely things all around town 
for anyone who comes to visit to enjoy. The Christmas parade goes 
on as usual. Some stores closed up after the 71 traffic ceased...but 
with a big Squirrel Run in town traffic comes in once again!

So many things to write about but the thing that comes to mind 
with Winslow is this...it's the little town that will not die! It just 
keeps reinventing itself! The history information on Winslow in 
the museum bears this out. Look at the Winslow community center 
going up in the old school. Keep on keeping on Winslow. I hope I 
have another 25  years here and can write a little article for the pa-
per then too! God Bless.

TIDBITS FROM THE HILLTOP
Hi, I am Ann Tomlinson Malkie. The old timers (anyone who has 
been around for the last years) probably knows me as James Tom-
linson, Seniors’ daughter. Approximately 45 years ago I ran away 
from home, joined the U.S. Army to see the world, and now this 
Squirrel has returned to the charming community of Winslow to 
retire.

I asked JoAnn if I could start writing some little articles about 
the joys of retirement in our town and she honored me by giving 
the green light. Of course, she has the right to cross out any inap-
propriate wording. I would also appreciate it if she would correct 
the spelling and grammar as needed before publishing. For those 
who remember me in school (Class of ’72) English was not my 
best subject, despite taking English classes to pull up my grades in 
college. For those who remember her: I asked Mrs. Holston in her 
later years why I could only make a “C” in her classes and “A’s” in 
college English.  With a grin, she said, “to make you try harder and 
you wouldn’t be making those “A’s” without me.” I was not happy 
about her answer; but she was correct. It took me a while, but I do 
appreciate the education I received in Winslow, both in and out of 
the class room.

Since returning, I have talked to a lot of people about why they 
live or moved to Winslow and these are some of the reasons that 
I have heard:

•	 Family has always been here;
•	 Like the area, quiet, nature, so pretty; {people pay for a 	
	 train ride to see what we see every day}
•	 No one bothers you here, live and let live;
•	 The people are friendly and will help you out if you 		
	 need it;
•	 Cost of living is good, low taxes.

Personally, I returned because (1) Dad; and (2) I could not think 
of anyplace that could be as beautiful (Spring, Summer, and Fall 
– Winter, not so much); (3) peaceful (needed after 29 years with 
the government), and the (4) great cost-of-living does not hurt my 
feeling compared to the big cities. What I have found, and I am 
really enjoy is the enthusiastic sense of community among the citi-
zens of Winslow. The passion and compassion of people working 
together and all the volunteering for the various activities. Way-to-
Go, Winslow!  Winslow Proud! Thank you for the welcome.

LOURENA BOOTON
Independent Sales Representative

479.200.5533

lourena.avon@gmail.com 
youravon.com/lourena
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Winslow Community Meals 
Honors Our Local Veterans

On Veteran’s Day November 18, 2017 Winslow Community Meals 
prepared Spaghetti and invited all the local veterans to partake free 
of charge.  WCM chose the first four of many deserving veterans to 
receive a Quilt of Valor.  This is something WCM plans to become 
an annual event.  The men were chosen by the wars and conflicts 
they participated in starting from the oldest.  

William Ernest Reed, a veteran of World 
War II, received the first Quilt of Valor 
awarded in Winslow on 23 October 2017 
just two hours before he passed away.  
At the ceremony his Quilt of Valor, 
made by Yvonne Fennell and quilted 
by Patti Provence of Mountainburg, was 
shown by his wife Emilia Reed.   

  

  James Tomlinson is a  
 veteran of World War             
II..  He was presented      
the Quilt of Valor made       
by the Extension Home-
makers Club of Winslow 
and quilted by Martha 
Brown of Fayetteville.  

James Reed served our country 
during the Korean Conflict of 
the late 40’s, early 50’s.  His 
Quilt of Valor was made and 
quilted by Yvonne Fennell.  

Richard Price retired 
from the U.S. Army 
and was in the ser-
vice during both the 
Korean Conflict and 
the Vietnam War.  
Yvonne Fennell made 
and quilted Richard’s 
Quilt of Valor.

The plans for Veteran’s Day 2018 are in the making and many quilt 
patterns are flying around in the heads of the cutters, the piecers 
and the quilters.  Soon after the first of the year, the actual work 
will begin.  If you know of any veterans that served during the 
Korean Conflict, please leave the information at either Winslow 
Community Meals or at Winslow City Hall.  We want to honor the 
oldest veterans while we still have the chance.  A Quilt of Valor can 
be awarded only to a living veteran.

Winslow Community Meals wants to thank everyone for helping 
us honor all our area servicemen and women.  We hope the com-
munity will support us in honoring these men and women.

“THE LEAST OF THESE 
THRIFT SHOP”

The old Assembly of God Church thrift store has 
been renamed “The Least of These Thrift Shop”. It   
is located in the old candle factory on Highway 71.  
The hours are Monday thru Saturday 9:00 A.M. to 
5:00 P.M.  

The store has expanded its assortment of goods into 
categories such as , sporting goods section, tool sec-
tion, etc.  Check with the ladies at the store to see 
what other sections they have completed.  If you 
have no use for it and it’s in working condition con-
sider donating it so someone else can use it.  They 
have a weather-proof outside storage area so you 
may drop things off anytime, even when they are 
not open,
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Introducing: “OZFOLK Weaver’s 
M a k e r -

space”
  

Learn the ancient art 
of weaving at Ozark 
Folkways in Win-
slow, Arkansas.

Teach yourself or 
join our Makerspace 
for $30 per month 
and learn to weave 
with a fellow artist!

Membership in-
cludes:

◾one 50-minute lesson per month

◾unlimited questions via email

◾use of studio space during business hours (or after hours, by ar-
rangement)

◾additional lesson for $30 each

For more information, just call Ozark Folkways at 479-634-3791, 
or email us at ozarkfolkwaysinfo@gmail.com
   

---------------------------

Introducing: “OZFOLK Clay 
Makerspace”

  
OZFOLK Clay 
Makerspace, is a 
fully functional 
clay studio at Ozark 
Folkways

◾3 electric wheels

◾large slab-roller

◾work area

◾community tools

◾slips & glazes

◾raku kiln

◾computerized kiln

We offer community studio space during business hours – and af-
ter hours by arrangement!

$30 per month (clay and firing for a nominal fee)

For more information, just call Ozark Folkways at 479-634-3791, 
or email us at ozarkfolkwaysinfo@gmail.com
   

----------------------------

Wool and Wheel Handspinners 
Guild

Third Saturday of each month, 10:00 am – 1:00 pm

Carrying on one of the great fiber arts traditions of the Ozarks.

To sign up, 
just call 
Ozark Folk-
ways at 479-
6 3 4 - 3 7 9 1 , 
or email us 
at ozarkfolk-
w a y s i n f o @
gmail.com

Welcome to Ozark Folkways
Located in historic (and historically funky!) Winslow, Ozark Folk-
ways is where the art of today meets the craft traditions of genera-
tions past; and music, food, fun and family reach across genera-
tions to bring people together.

Apart from the everyday offerings of art and crafts, we have a 
number of special events coming up over the next few months. 
There’s bound to be something for you …

Address:	̀
 22733 N Highway 71
 Winslow, Arkansas 		  Phone: 479-634-3791
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The Spiritual Pen

YOU THINK ABOUT THAT
By Wesley Wood
479-466-0681
wesretired@cox.net

501(c)3 Tax Status
I have mentioned this issue before, but it is now time to get to where the 
rubber meets the road and make the Church members and Pastors aware 
of what is really going on with this issue.  Let me get your attention real 
fast and then I will explain it very simple.  Every Church that is organized 
under the IRS 501(c)3 Tax Status Has Joined Up With The Devil AND 
HAS SEALED ITS DOOM TO DAMNATION AND ETERNITY IN A 
DEVIL’S HELL.  When they get behind the sacred desk to take the tithes 
and offerings, 99% of the time they will tell you, your gifts are “FULLY” 
Tax deductible. That is an absolute LIE. Here it is in the simplest form 
with the tax code. If, (For a Married Couple Filing Jointly) you did not 
give one dime to the Church, the IRS under the 2016 tax code gave you 
a $12,600 deduction from your total income, before taxes were calcu-
lated.  Therefore, from this example if you gave $13,600 to the Church 
you would only realize $1,000 of that $13,500 deducted from your income 
before taxes were calculated (you gave $13,600 less $12,600 you get if 
you did not give anything).  $1,000 Realized to deduct from your income, 
before taxes are calculated. This amounts to about $150 you will save in 
taxes.  Now, the more “Other Qualified Deductions” you have the more of 
this $13,600 you will realized from your taxable income. However, you 
will never realize 100 percent of the 13,600.  I have just used this Church 
donation because that is what this 501(c)3 tax status is about in silencing 
the Churches.  Therefore, for a measly $150, the Church has sold out to 
the Devil.  Because by having this 501(c)3 Tax Status, the law says they 
cannot make any political statements. Thereby choosing “NOT” to obey 
the commandments of Jesus in the four Gospels and the entire word of 
God. Choosing rather to allow 65 million plus babies killed over the past 
50 years and allow perversion and all other abominable sins in the eyes of 
God to infest our country and society as “normal”.  Jesus set the Church 
to be to a force against this evil and demonstrated it by his own actions 
in cleaning out the temple. Get It Done. The Church has chosen to serve 
“Money” over obeying “God” and Jesus said “You Can’t Serve God and 
Money”. I know this is long and I’m not apologizing, I’m just hoping that 
maybe, “Please God” this will knock someone in the head with a ball bat 
and wake them up to the fact their Church leaders are deceiving them for 
the mere reason of more money in their pockets. Just FYI the new tax law 
still has the same 501(c)3 rules.  There will be a Judgment day and you 
will be there to answer for "Your" own personal actions. 

I am Wesley Wood, YOU THINK ABOUT THAT!  

Checkout my new website www.godslastcall.net Click the links at the top 
and watch the videos. "I Survived A Late Term Abortion" a must see. Get 
the book "The Great Evangelical Disaster" by Francis A. Schaeffer writ-
ten in 1984. Every Church member and professing believer need to read 
this book. You can get it on Amazon, hard copy or kindle. I challenge you 
to compare it to my video on youtube." GOD'S LAST CALL TO THE 
CHURCH OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA".

Jesus In The MIdsT 
In Hosea 11.9 we find these arresting words: “For I am ... the 

holy one in your midst.” These words find ultimate fulfillment in 
Christ. He is the One who is eternally in our midst. Consider…

1) Jesus Is In The Midst Of Knowledge And Learning. Luke 
2.46 says “…they found Him in the temple, sitting in the midst of the 
teachers (doctors/kjv)…” Jesus is at the center of all learning; all 
knowledge; all wisdom. Colossians 1.19 notes that “all the full-
ness” of deity dwells in Him! Christianity is not contrary to rea-
son, nor antagonistic to learning. Jesus is truth; More, He is the 
truth! (John 14.6.) How tragic that the doctors” and “teachers” 
in academia applaud ignorance and error while refusing to rec-
ognize the presence of Jesus in their midst! 

2) Jesus Is In The Midst Of Sinners. John 19.18 notes that 
when Jesus died, they crucified “two others with Him, and Je-
sus in the midst.” Jesus was there, not because He approved of 
their sin, but in order to save them from it. In a sense those two 
thieves represent all mankind, for “all have sinned and come short 
of the glory of God.” (Romans 3.23.) Christ deliberately chose to 
place Himself in the midst of the human condition in order to 
redeem us from the curse of sin.  

3) Jesus In The Midst Of Eternal Glory. Revelation 5.6 pic-
tures the Lamb as being “in the midst of the throne and of the four 
living creatures, and in the midst of the elders…” John sees heaven 
as the center of the Cosmos. At the far outside edge of a series of 
concentric circles are billions of swirling galaxies. At the center 
is the throne room of heaven with with circles of multiplied mil-
lions of angels and and of the redeemed; then a smaller circle of 
24 Elders and 4 living creature who cry continually, “Holy, holy, 
holy.” At the very center of of the cosmos, there is a throne. And 
at the center of the throne is the Lamb, the One slain from the 
foundation of the world! 

What does this say to us? It says that Jesus is God to be wor-
shiped and served. It also says that He has a right to claim a 
place in the midst of our lives! He Who is the center of eternal glory 
will accept nothing less than the central place in your life!!!  Does He 
reign “in the midst” of your life???      

—Bobby Dockery 
 Winslow Church of Christ

Winslow Church of Christ
Highway 71 North

Sunday Bible Class                10:00 
Sunday AM Worship                10:45
Sunday PM Worship                   6:00
Wednesday Bible Class                   7:00

 Be Our Guest This Sunday — Or Any Sunday!

“Jesus Himself… walked along with them.”

Luke 24.15



ASSEMBLY OF GOD
Perry Hall, PASTOR PH. (479)263-0469  Church 479-634-5581
Sunday School	            		  10:00 A.M. 
Worship		             		  11:00 A.M.	
Evening Service		   	  6:30 P.M.
Wednesday Eve Service	  	  7:00 P.M.
Youth Service Wed.	  		   7:00 P.M

BIDVILLE COMMUNITY
Eugene Provence, Pastor 
Sunday School			   10:00 A.M.
Worship				    11:00 A.M.
Evening Service		   	 7:00 P.M.
Wednesday Eve Service  	  	  7:00 P.M.

BLACKBURN COMMUNITY
Marsha Cooley, Pastor
Sunday School	     		  10:00 A.M.
Worship Service                		  11:00 A.M.
Youth Group		       	  5:00 P.M.
Sunday Evening Service    		  6:00 P.M.
Wednesday Bible Study   		    6:30 P.M.

BOSTON MOUNTAIN FELLOWSHIP
Bro. Dennis Hall Ph. 479-634-7631
Hwy 71 North, Winslow
Sunday School 			   2:00 p.m.
Sunday Worship Service 		  2:45 p.m.
Wednesday Service  			   7:30 p.m.

BRENTWOOD COMMUNITY CHURCH
SAINTS OF CHRIST FELLOWSHIP
Jim Kugel, Pastor   Ph 479-466-8491
17044 S Hwy 71  Winslow, AR 72959
Across From Brentwood Cemetery
Nondenominational Everyone Welcome
Meal Served  1st Sunday Of Month  
Sunday Service			   10:45 AM

BRENTWOOD HILLTOP CHAPEL
SEVENTH–day ADVENTIST CHURCH
Located On Washington Co. Rd. 39
Larry Smith, Pastor Ph. (479) 634-3323                     
Sabbath (Saturday) Services
Sabbath School                 	 `	 9:30 A.M.
Worship Service	        		  1:00 A.M.

BUNYARD CHURCH
Jerry Bromley, Pastor Ph. (479) 305-4321
Sunday School			   10:00 A.M.
Worship				    11:00 A.M.	

CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY WORSHIP CENTER
David & Cathy Holmes Pastors   
Greenland, AR
unday Worship                		  10:00 A,M,
Sunday Evening               		     6:00 P.M.
Weds. Worship                   		   7:00 P. M.

GRACE FELLOWSHIP Meets At 
Brentwood Community Building.
Mark Michaelson, Pastor  Ph. 475-713-0657
Sunday Worship                      	    	  10:00 AM

	
HAZEL VALLEY COMMUNITY CHURCH
Jasper Hankens 
Sunday School			   10:00 A.M.
Worship				    11:00 A.M.
Sunday Evening Service  		    6:00 P.M.
Wednesday Eve Service	   	    7:00 P.M

HERITAGE BAPTIST CHURCH
Mike Caldwell, Pastor Phone (479) 387-4952
Sunday School		   	  9:45 A.M.	
Worship			    	 10:00 A.M.	
Evening Service	               		     6:00 P.M.
Wednesday Evening			      7:00 P.M.

LADY OF THE OZARKS CATHOLIC CHURCH
Fr. John Antony Pastor
Parish Administrator Mike Henry, DEACON   Ph 479-530-3792
Sunday  Mass			     9:30 A.M.  
Confession On Sunday			     9:00 A.M.

MOUNTAINBURG PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
Hwy 71 Mountainburg AR
Rev Jeff Parker, Pastor  Church 479-369-2761
Sunday School 			   9:30 A M
Sunday Worship			   10:30  AM 
Bell  Practice	 Wednesday		  6:00 PM	
Choir Practice  	 Wednesday		 7:15 PM 
Mountainburg Presbyterian Women     Tuesday   10:00 AM
Mountainburg Presbyterian “Food Pantry”	 4th Saturday of each month
Men’s Coffee 	 Daily		  8:00 AM	

PIGEON CREEK FREEWILL BAPTIST CHURCH 
1421 Pigeon Creek Rd. Mt. Burg
Justin D. Allen, Pastor  
Sunday School			     9:45 A.M.
Worship				    10:45 A.M.
Evening Service			     6:00 P.M.
Wednesday Eve Service	  	  7:00 P.M.

SUNSET COMMUNITY CHURCH
8 Miles East On Sunset Road
Pastor Johnnie Gail Fortenberry  Ph 479*-839-3558
Worship Sunday Morning 		  10:00 AM
Sunday Evening			     6:00 PM

UNION CHURCH AT BAPTIST FORD, GREENLAND
Ervin Hutchins, Pastor
Sunday School			   10:00 AM
Sunday Worship Service		  11:00 AM
Sunday Evening Service		   6:30 PM
Wednesday Bible Study		  6:30 PM

UNITY COVENANT CHURCH WEST FORK
Brian Bowerman, Pastor  Ph 479-839-3948
14680 Union Starr Rd. West Fork. AR
www.unitycovenant.org
Worship	  Sunday Morning		  10:00 A.M.
Evening Service			    6:00 P.M.
Wednesday Evening			    7:00 P.M.
	
WINSLOW UNITED METHODIST (WUMC)
261 Hill St, Winslow, AR 72959
Pastor:
Sunday A.M. Worship – 		  10:00 A.M. (New Time)
Sunday A.M. Bible Study –	  	 9:00 A.M.
Sunday A.M. Children’s Church – 	 10:00 A.M.
Wednesday Wow – 1st & 3rd Wednesdays.
Choir Practice – Tuesdays – 		  6:30 P.M.
https://www.facebook.com/WinslowUMC?ref_type=bookmark  

WINFREY VALLEY TABERNACLE
Brother Roy Biswell, Pastor   Ph 479-634-5881
Sunday School	    		  9:00 A.M.
Worship		               		  10:00 A.M.	
Evening Service			   6:30 P.M.
Wednesday Eve Service		  7:00 P.M.

WINSLOW CHURCH OF CHRIST
 P.O. Box 40         Zip 72959
Bobby Dockery Minister   Ph 479-634-7484                
Search On Channel 29/40 		   7:30 A.M.
Morning Bible Study	  		  10:00 A.M.
Morning Worship	              		   10:45 A.M.	
Evening Worship	              		    6:00 P.M.  
Wednesday Bible Study	   	   7:00 P.M.

WINSLOW FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
Greg Dold, Pastor   Ph 479-634-2871 
Sunday School			   10:00 A.M.
Worship				    11:00 A.M.	
Evening Service			    6:00 P.M.
Wednesday Eve Free Dinner 		   5:45 P.M.
Wednesday Eve Service All Ages 	  6:30 P.M.

FOR CHANGES LARRY SMITH  E-MAIL larrysmith12@juno.com 
479-595-5875

WINSLOW AREA CHURCHES INVITE YOU TO ATTEND THE CHURCH OF YOUR CHOICE 
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